MINUTES
CPIC CONFERENCE CALL


DATE:	March 3, 2022

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION
	FOLLOW-UP

	Housekeeping announcements
	Attendance will be taken by poll after each conference call. Members will receive an email with a doodle link after each call. Please enter your first and last name and check the box indicating you were in attendance. No action required if you were unable to make the conference call.
	Kelly will send the poll link.

	CPIC guideline update: CYP3A5/tacrolimus
	The next CPIC guideline will be the CYP3A5/tacrolimus update (first published in 2015). New evidence has emerged for this gene/drug pair and new recommendations are anticipated. Currently in the process of recruiting authors. Note that CPIC follows a strict conflict of interest (COI) policy and individuals deemed to have a ‘high-level COI’ will be recused.
	Email Kelly (kelly.caudle@stjude.org) if you would like to self-nominate or nominate another individual to be an author. 

	CPIC guideline retirement
	The IFNL3 CPIC guideline up for retirement, as the drugs included in the guideline are rarely used. If a guideline is retired, it will no longer be updated and it will be removed from the database. 
	If you have any concerns about retiring this guideline, please contact Kelly (kelly.caudle@stjude.org).

	CPIC/PGRN meeting
	The 2022 CPIC/PGRN in-person meeting will be held on May 10, 11, and 12 at the University of Colorado in Denver, CO. The early bird registration deadline is April 7, 2022 and regular registration deadline is May 1, 2022. At this time, there will be no virtual option. Please see these websites for more information and to register:
· https://cpicpgx.org/meetings/
· https://stjude.cloud-cme.com/Form.aspx?FormID=286 
	All CPIC members are invited to register for the in-person meeting. 

	Update implementers website
	Kelly is working to update the implementers page on the CPIC website (https://cpicpgx.org/implementation/). 
	Email Kelly (kelly.caudle@stjude.org)  if you are implementing CPIC guidelines but are not currently listed on the website.

	Right Drug Dose Now Act
	Kristine Ashcraft presented on the Right Drug Dose Now Act that was introduced on February 28, 2022 by U.S. congressional representatives Eric Swalwell and Tom Emmer. This bipartisan act works to address barriers to pharmacogenomics implementation to improve use in practice and decrease adverse drug events in the U.S. The bill involves educational campaigns targeted at the public and healthcare professionals, updating electronic health records to accommodate drug/gene interactions, and provides additional funding for pharmacogenomics implementation research and resources. If there are additional questions about the Right Drug Dose Now Act, a section by section summary and organizational and individual sign-on letters can be found at http://www.fourthcause.org/rightact. The official introduction press release and link to the bill text can be found at https://emmer.house.gov/2022/2/emmer-swalwell-introduce-legislation-to-prevent-adverse-drug-effects.
Read more on the PharmGKB blog: https://pharmgkb.blogspot.com/2021/12/please-help-secure-funding-for-pgx.html
	Email Sarah Shapiro (sarah.shapiro@mail.house.gov) in Representative Swalwell’s office if you or your organization would like to support the Right Drug Dose Now Act. 





